HOWARD TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING

October 18, 2022 7:00 p.m.

Call to Order/Pledge/Roll Call:

Supervisor Bill Kasprzak called the regular meeting of the Howard Township Board of Trustees to order at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was held at Howard Township Business Office. Pledge to the flag was given. Board members, Mike Gordon, Mike Daly, Gary Conover, Sheri Wozniak, Hank Johnson, Phil Hurlbutt and Bill Kasprzak were present.  
Approval of Agenda:

A motion was made by Johnson, supported by Conover to approve the agenda, carried. 

Minutes:

A motion was made by Wozniak, supported by Kasprzak to approve the September 20th, 2022 regular meeting minutes, carried. 
Financial Report:

Treasurer Gordon read the September 2022 financial report into the record. A motion was made by Wozniak, supported by Daly to accept the September 2022 monthly financial report as presented with a beginning balance of $898,915.53 and an ending balance of $1,110,645.80 carried.

Approval of Bills

A motion was made by Johnson, supported by Gordon to approve the monthly bills for payment, carried.

Departmental Reports

County Commissioner Mike Grice spoke about the Land Bank and grant for blight enforcement.  The county has secured $200,000 and is in the process of applying for more.  The Fire department had 33 EMS calls and 12 FIRE calls.  Chief Corzine said the Apple Festival was well attended and the Smoke house was big hit with the kids.  The Fire Department will have an open house on Halloween from 4p-9p.  The Sheriff’s department continues to be busy in the township.   Sheriff Behnke reported that the Department is still understaffed and is looking for recruits.  Personal Injury accidents are up county-wide due to distracted driving.  The building department continues to be busy.  The parks department will close parks on Oct 31st.  Jones Park disc golf will continue to be open.  The parking lots at Pepper Martin and Jones Park will be slagged this fall.  SMCAS had 40 calls for service in the township.  A motion was made by Daly, supported by Conover to approve the monthly reports, carried. 
Information: Audit report was presented to board members, Superintendent Jim Knoll, spoke in support of the Edwardsburg Millage.  Howard Drug Take Back will be on Saturday, Oct 29th from 10a-2p.  The township is soliciting bids for snow plow services for Winter 2022-23.
 Old Business
New Business

Approve ARPA funds for parking lot re-surfacing for Pepper Martin and Jones Park from Kenny Smith $9.099.71.  A motion was made by Johnson, supported by Conover, Carried.  
Approve Budget Amendment to ARPA contracting services for $77,296.84. A motion was made by Gordon, supported by Wozniak, Carried.  

Correspondence

None
Other Business from the Board

Public Comment   Barb Green 2474 Hand Rd spoke about the SMCAS assessment, she thinks the board should renegotiate its contract with SMCAS to lower the cost for small townships and increase the cost for larger municipalities.  Rick Peterson 2554 Yankee St spoke and suggested the board look to marijuana business to increase revenue instead of residents.  Jon Anderstrom is running for Edwardsburg school board. 
Adjournment: Adjourned at 7:39 pm, carried.
Sheri Wozniak

Howard Township Clerk
